
Dear Students,

We are writing with additional information about the shelter-in-place order for undergraduates.   

Testing  

All undergraduate students will be required to be tested for COVID-19 on Friday, March 26 as well as 
Tuesday, March 30. This includes individuals who are fully vaccinated. Listed below are the times and 
instructions for that testing.  

Students in Avila, Padua, Freddy, Assisi, Siena East, West, Champlain, and Featherman will be tested in 
their residence halls between 8 a.m. and 12 p.m. These students will receive a test this evening which they 
should perform in their rooms prior to coming to the testing station tomorrow. A similar format will be 
followed with tests being dropped off on Monday and performed on Tuesday.

Students in Sokokis and commuter students will be tested in the Alfond Forum between 8 a.m.  
and 12 p.m. These students will need to schedule an appointment through the following link. 
https://unebiddefordtesting.youcanbook.me

Students who have had a positive COVID test in the past 90 days (after 12/26/2020) will need to make 
an appointment at the Forum using the above link for verification of the positive test, but will not be tested. 
Students who are currently in quarantine will not be tested tomorrow and should remain in quarantine. 

Students will receive their results as they have in the past through the Broad testing portal.  

Students who returned home  

If you are currently at home or your preference is to return home during the shelter-in-place period, you may 
do so. Students who have elected to return home should not return to campus until in-person classes have 
resumed. At that time, you must go through our standard two-phase return-to-campus testing process. You will 
be required to upload a negative PCR, rapid PCR, or rapid antigen test to Medicat and schedule an on-campus 
test within 72 hours of your first test. Students who are fully vaccinated (14 days out from receiving their 
final COVID-19 vaccine) do not need to test prior to arrival, but do need to schedule a test on-campus upon 
arrival. Students who have tested positive for COVID in the last 90 days must schedule an appointment at 
the testing site for verification and clearance by Student Health Services. You should also confirm that your 
positive test result has been uploaded to the Student Health patient portal in advance and bring a copy in 
case it is needed. 
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Student who have been vaccinated  

Students who are fully vaccinated will continue to shelter in place and must participate in testing tomorrow 
and Tuesday. Some exceptions will be made to allow for fully vaccinated students to leave their dorms for essential 
job functions. Please contact your dean’s office with questions about your specific circumstance, and to 
obtain such dispensation.  

We appreciate your continued cooperation as we work to test students and to manage the virus’s presence on 
campus to keep our community safe. Please continue to be vigilant in wearing masks and social distancing, 
and monitor email for more information in the coming days.  

Sincerely, 

Jen Deburro, M.Ed. 
Dean of Students, Vice President for Student Affairs

Paul Berkner, D.O., FAAP
Medical Director, Student Health Services


